
 
Thursday 13th December 2018 

 
Arrangements for the last week of term and the New Year 2019 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Firstly, may I take the opportunity to wish you and your families a peaceful and enjoyable Christmas. 
It has been a busy first term for this academic year.  There have been lots of changes and the children 
have coped extremely well. 
 
So far this term we have seen the introduction of an Executive Headteacher, Sue Ball; a new Head of 
School, Kim Cerri; a consultant Deputy Headteacher for Curriculum, Jan Fisher and a consultant Deputy 
Headteacher for Data, Leila Amri.  In addition we have welcomed into our team Miss Dalton this term 
and will be welcoming Miss Williams and Miss Smith in the beginning of the Spring Term.  Sadly, we 
have also said goodbyes to some of our staff, including Mr Mouskoundi, Miss Inwood, Miss Axelson, 
Miss Ellis, Miss James, Miss Marvin, Miss Costa and Miss Reynolds.  I am sure you will join us in 
wishing them well for the future posts. 
 
Please note the events that will be happening over the last week of this term, taking particular notice of 
the finishing time for Thursday 20th December 2018. 
 

Date Arrangements Special Activities/Club 

Friday 14th December 2018 Normal school hours  Christmas Lunch 

 Christmas Jumper Day 

 Last Day of Choir Club 

Monday 17th December 2018 Normal school hours  Last Day of Sports Club 

Tuesday 18th December 2018 Normal school hours  Last Day of Movie Club 

Wednesday 19th December 2018 Normal school hours  Christmas Orchestra 
performance for all children 

 Last Day of Computer Club 

Thursday 20th December 2018  School will close at 
1:30pm.  Please ensure 
you are at school to 
collect your child for 
1:30pm or at the pick-up 
point for the appropriate 
time. 

 Last Day of Autumn Term 

Monday 7th January 2019 Normal School hours  First day of Spring term 

 
 
Best wishes to you and your families, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs K Cerri and all of the staff at Riverside Bridge  

 


